
 

 

Town of Worcester Selectboard – Regular Meeting 
20 November 2017 
 
Present Ted Lamb, Cheri Goldstein, Chris Casey 
Guests: Joseph Audet, Katie Winkeljohn (town clerk) 
 
 
Call to Order at 6:32pm 
 
Minutes from 6 November 2017 reviewed.  Motion to approve previous meeting minutes (Chris/Ted)  
Passed 
 
PUBLIC INPUT 
None 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 Town Clerk Report – 
 
Checking for heat detectors and monitors are part of what PACIF inspection recommendations. This is 
an expense that can be placed into the capital expenditures. We will check into smoke/CO2 detectors 
 
Need to renew the Resolution that supports the VT Land Trust’s effort to purchase the Deer Lake 
Timber, LLC.  Resolution resigned by Selectboard members. 
 
 Budget Review 
The budget was once again reviewed for.  We are now comparing apples to apples with this current 
document.  Planning commission fees went up.  Now have final insurance numbers.  Ambulance service 
gave us final numbers.  Cemetery Commission is level funded.  Sexton’s rates have increased.  Highway 
department will increase the health insurance.  
 
Looking at Fire and Fast Squad budget we may have funds that can roll over. This can only happen if 
there is money in the general funds at the end of the year. We will look into which reserve fund it should 
be in.  
 
Right now Organizational support is at 11.5K 
We do not know what the KH Library is coming in on their petition. 
 
All invoices need to be in to Katie by December 4th for payment in the 2017 Budget. 
 
Bills were signed. 
 
CENTRAL VERMONT INTERNET 
Discussion ensued regarding joining forces with other small towns to create a central VT internet service 
provider.  Cheri will follow up with Jeremy to set up a meeting in town. 
 
 
 
 



 

 

TOWN HALL CARETAKER POSITION 
The job description has been updated.  There are people interested in the position.  Katie is continuing 
to look at possible candidates.  Should be done before community lunch and anytime there are more 
that (XX) people using the kitchen.   
 
Katie has budgeted for 2.5 hours per week in the current budget for 2018. 
 
 
Next meeting is Scheduled for December 4th.  
 
Meeting Adjourned 7:50pm 
 
Respectfully Submitted  
Cheri Goldstein 
 
 
  


